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Labor Day Picnic

By Joe Castro

The Knights of Columbus Council 5300 celebrated their Labor 
Day Picnic under beautiful clear skies at Stow Park.  Over 160 
Knights and their families enjoyed an afternoon visiting with 
old friends and meeting new ones, eating a delicious lunch, and 
bidding on interesting items.
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GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT
By Brian Klinge, Grand Knight

As I stated in last month’s Knightline, “Our 
ship is launched regarding this Columbian 
Year, and we are well underway and have 
received many blessings,” but it seems to be 
passing all too quickly.  
I wish to thank Richard Scholl, who planned 
our Labor Day Picnic, and all of the 
individuals involved who made our event a 
success!
It was great pleasure to see all the families, 
children and grandchildren having a good 
time on such a nice day. 
I estimated approximately 125 people in 
attendance for this event, and we had 
planned for another 40 plus to be in 
attendance.  As a result, those who were wise 
enough to attend had a great meal of tri-tips, 
beans, garlic bread, wine and beer, and had 
the opportunity of purchasing at cost cooked 
tri-tips and prepared bread to take home.
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PROGRAM DIRECTOR’S REPORT
By Rich Scholl, Program Director

Who is a God like thee, pardoning iniquity and passing
over transgression for the remnant of his inheritance?
He does not retain his anger forever because he delights 
in steadfast love. Micah 7:18

This month we have activities planned which need the help of many volunteers.  Please give a hand to Larry
Stigney for the Keep Christ In Christmas campaign, to Sam Alfano on the Columbus Day Italian Dinner, and to
Tom Puerling on the Parish Breakfast.  At this time, we are also looking for someone to supervise and about 16
workers for the Tootsie Roll Drive.  We need all the members to get out and help so that the same few aren’t
burnt out on all the activity this month.  After the flurry of activity this month, November will be relatively
calm. OCTOBER

5,6 Sun. Keep Christ In Christmas table at masses (tentative)
7 Mon. Officers Meeting, Conference Room, 8 PM
14 Mon. Business Meeting, Meeting Rm. 108 A/B of PCC, 7:30 PM
18-20 Fri-Sun. Tootsie Roll Drive for the mentally handicapped
18 Fri. Columbus Day Italian Dinner, Parish Hall
27 Sun. Parish Breakfast, Parish Hall, after 7:00, 8:00 and 9:30 AM Masses
27 Sun. Flu Shot Clinic after 7:00, 8:00 and 9:30 AM Masses, Parish Hall

NOVEMBER

3 Tues. Officers Meeting, Conference Room, 8 PM
4 Wed. Los Padres Chapter Meeting, 7:30-9:00PM
9,10 Sun. Keep Christ In Christmas table at masses (tentative)
11 Mon. Business Meeting and First Degree, Meeting Rm. 108 A/B of PCC, 7:30 PM
24 Sun. Parish Breakfast and flu shot clinic, Parish Hall, after 7:00,8:00 and 9:30 AM 

Masses
28 Thurs. Thanksgiving Day

DECEMBER

2 Mon. Officers Meeting, Conference Room, 8 PM
7,8 Sun. Keep Christ In Christmas table at masses (tentative)
9 Mon. Business Meeting, Meeting Rm. 108 A/B of PCC, 7:30 PM
14 Sat. Trustees Christmas Party
29 Sun. Corporate Communion, 9:30 Mass
29 Sun. Blood Drive, Parish Hall, 8AM to 12 Noon



Chaplain’s Message
Fr. Leo W. Alberg

My dear brother Knights. I've tried to sit down and 
write this article for the past two months and I have 
not been able to put down the right words just yet, 
but here are some thoughts. 
I was honored when Brian asked me to be your 
Chaplain, thank you.  This organization has done 
such wonderful work and ministry here in the 
parish and community,
I'm glad to be a part of a group like this.
Our Grand Knight has most likely told you of my 
one great concern for this council as your chaplain. 
That is prayer for vocations.  Each Monday evening 
at 7:00 PM we have Eucharist Adoration and 
Devotion in the Church.  This prayer is one of the 
most basic forms of support that we are able to give 
to the church. Gathering in the presence of Christ in 
the Eucharist is the heart of our faith community.  I 
would like to encourage each Knight to join us for 
this prayer.
Spending time in prayer for the church is really 
what those buttons that so many wear mean. "I 
support our priest."  The button symbolizes an 
action.  This then is the time for action; please join 
us each Monday evening at 7:00 PM.

CHANCELLOR’S REPORT
John Vogel, Chancellor.

27 September 2002

“Blessed are they that mourn: for they shall be 
comforted.”

Matthew 5:5

Please continue to pray for the recovery of Past Grand 
Knight Dale Wenzinger, who is making great progress 
in his recovery from a stroke.

In addition, continued prayers are requested for those 
who are ill: PGK Chuck Burke, currently living in the 
San Diego area, who was briefly hospitalized in late 
July and is recovering at home;  Nacho Ramirez’s wife 
Chava, who was hospitalized with low blood pressure; 
the continued recovery of Joe Darga; Leo Stark; 
Ernestine Sanchez, sister-in-law of Felix Sanchez, 
suffering from diabetes and kidney problems; Barbara 
Vogel, mother of John Vogel, who is suffering from 
Alzheimer’s, Delores Nungarary, wife of Teo 
Nungarary; Jack Turney for success of radiation 
therapy; Eleanor Cahill, wife of Fritz Cahill. In 
addition, Camille Moynihan, who is recovering from 
hip surgery.

Others on our sick list needing prayers are Fred Cota, 
Jim Abels; Vince Filippello from hip surgery; Anne 
Marie McBeth, daughter of brother knight Max Keller; 
Frank Donohoe’s oldest son; Jill Lowery daughter of 
Ray Tafelski; Eleanor Richards; Ellen Velasco, 
granddaughter of Bruce Velasco; Jim Wasil and his 
wife Julia; Jack Ward’s wife Betty; Larry Torres’ wife 
Melinda, who is recovering from back surgery; Brian 
and Judy Klinge; Christopher Woodall, brother-in-law 
of Bill Regis; Mel Hooser, in-law of Mike Donovan 
and of Robert Clarke, and Eileen Wengler, sister-in-
law of Ralph Wengler.

If you know of any corrections or changes to this 
report, please contact John Vogel at jv@jvogel.com or 
by phone at 886-6131. 
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16 August– 15 September 2002

The council recorded expenses of 
$4,229.83 and income of $4,275.97 
during the August 16, 2002 through 
September 15, 2002 period. In addition 
to normal expenses for general pantry 
supplies, office copying, and meeting 
refreshments, the 16 expense items 
included $1,412.64 in Coke booth 
expenses (mostly drink syrup); $567 for 
sales tax on the Coke booth proceeds; 
$958.77 for the Labor Day picnic; 
$703.04 for the Installation dinner; 
$164.43 for refreshments following PGK 
Stan Nowak’s funeral; $103.75 for new 
aprons for the Tootsie Roll drive to raise 
funds for the mentally retarded; $108.66 
in supplies for the breakfasts; and $100 
to Catholic Charities.

In addition to member payments and 
business meeting raffle and snack 
income, the income items included 
$1,629.00 from the Portuguese/Irish 
dinner; $1,345.10 from the Labor Day 
picnic; $707.00 from the Installation 
dinner; $306.00 from the 25 August 
breakfast; and $216.06 in reimbursement 
from the Assembly for Fourth Degree 
dinner supplies charged to the council’s 
account.

One of our student members, Bryan 
Duquette, took a withdrawal card during 
this period, since he is away from Santa 
Barbara attending college. Bryan’s 
departure reduces our membership to 
201. 

Continued from Page 1
GRAND KNIGHT’S REPORT
By Brian Klinge, Grand Knight

Like it or not, one of our responsibilities as Knights is to recruit 
new members, or at least assist the Membership Director, who 
happens to be Sam Alfano this year, by referring potential 
members names to him. I cannot emphasize enough what a 
difference it would make if each of us would give brother Alfano
only three names of potential members. (As I write this, I am 
very much aware that this applies to me as well). We need to 
make a conscientious effort to make this happen!
As in any organization, new members must be asked if they are 

interested in membership. (In the Knights, have a Form 100 
ready just in case).
This is how every organization ensures its own longevity, as new
members mature and are shepherded by older members within 
the group and take on responsibilities and become an integral 
part of the organization.

Please remember, the Columbian Foundation For People with 
Mental Retardation Annual Fund Raising Drive, commonly 
known by us as the Tootsie Roll Drive will be held from Friday, 
October 18 through Sunday, October 20.  The main goal of this 
important event is to provide education, training and welfare for 
people with mental retardation.  
The Foundation is celebrating its Fifteenth Anniversary, on 
behalf of people with Mental Retardation.  To date, the 
Foundation has raised over Seven Million Two Hundred 
Thousand ($7,200,000.00) Dollars, and they are looking to us for
continued support.  It is time for all of us to do our part, and
OUR assistance is needed.

DO NOT FORGET, OCTOBER 27 we are having a FLU SHOT 
CLINC co-sponsored with Sansum Clinic, as discussed in 
another article in this edition of Knightline.

Likewise, on page 6 in this edition, you will find published the
2002-2003, Proposed Budget (I know this is a little late, but 
we’ve been busy leading and operating successfully this 
Council).



SEPTEMBER FAMILY OF THE MONTH

Written by Brian Klinge, Grand Knight

For this month, I have chosen a very supportive family, 
PGK/PDD Don and Lucille Aubrey.  Don is responsible for my 
becoming a Knight and asked me to join a few years ago .(Read 
this month’s  Grand Knight’s Report).
Don was our Grand Knight in 1983-84; Don has filled ALL the 
Officer positions within the Third and Fourth Degrees, and 
continues to do an outstanding job, in keeping with our 
Columbian traditions,  Don is a valuable resource person; I’m 
sure he will continue to provide our Council members with 
valuable and meaningful information. He is well organized and 
utilizes his experience and skills to our benefit. 
Don initially joined the Knights in 1965 and in 1978 he joined 
and became active in Council 5300. 
In 1946, he and Lucille were married, both Don and Lucille are 
the proud parents of five children and nine grandchildren living
in Massachusetts and California.  Don retired with the rank of Lt. 
Colonel from the Army Corps of Engineers in 1970, having 
served in Vietnam, the Far East and Europe.  After his military 
career, he also worked for a time in the Aerospace Industry.  
Lucille worked for UCSB in the French and Italian Department 
for twenty years, volunteered at Goleta Valley Hospital and was 
an active member of the Women’s Auxiliary.  They have lived in 
Santa Barbara since retirement.
Both Don and Lucille have been active in the Church for several 
years, and  have served  as Eucharistic Ministers at various 
Masses.  Most recently, Don has taken on the responsibility of 
heading the St. Vincent De Paul Society (SVDP) within our 
Parish.  AS A FELLOW KNIGHT, WE NEED TO WHATEVER 
WE CAN TO SUPPORT HIM IN THIS ENDEAVOR.
When not active with SVDP or the Knights, Don keeps busy 
playing tennis, golf and traveling.  Both Lucille and Don both 
enjoy traveling to various ports-of-call around the world. 
Lucille continues to be to be very supportive of Dons’ numerous 
activities within the Knights, which I very much appreciate.
We are proud to name Don and Lucille Aubrey as our October 
Family of the Month. 
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SEPTEMBER KNIGHT OF THE 
MONTH

Written by Brian Klinge, Grand Knight

It is my privilege to acknowledge our 
Brother Knight Richard M. Scholl as 
“Knight of the Month,” and also our 
Deputy Grand Knight and Program 
Director this year.  This honor is 
certainly no surprise to those who know 
“Rich,” who is usually a behind the 
scenes mover.
Rich has lived in Santa Barbara a 
number of years.  He is an avid bicyclist 
and has shared some of his journeys with 
our members.
Rich has been very instrumental in 
assisting and supporting me in our 
Council Operations.  Most recently, he 
was very active in organizing our Labor 
Day Picnic, and is currently planning the 
MR “Tootsie Roll” Drive and Keep 
Christ in Christmas.  
He joined the Knights in 1986 and 
shortly thereafter rose to Third Degree in 
1987.
Rich is employed in maintenance at St. 
Francis Hospital and also uses his 
expertise and experience for the benefit 
of St. Raphael Parish and our Council, 
specifically The Fiesta Coke Booth.  
He is willing and helpful to assist brother 
Knights in doing work and sharing ideas 
and advice.
We are all thankful for his dedication to 
the Knights, our Council and providing 
his expertise and experience to those 
members fortunate enough to know him. 



John J. Sternot 2-Oct
Thomas E. Puerling 3-Oct
Joseph W. Duwe l9-Oct
John V. Voge l9-Oct
Lawrence P. Huard 11-Oct
John C. Kirk Jr. 11-Oct
Robert A. Montgomery                            12-Oct
Kenneth K. Kuether 13-Oct
Rev.  Thomas A. Meskill                           18-Oct
Ronald G. Uthe                                         19-Oct
Jerome M. Becker 21-Oct
Brian E. Holtz 21-Oct
William J. Konkol 22-Oct
John F. Kestel 24-Oct
Joseph E. Waters 24-Oct
Bruce A. Anderson 25-Oct
Ralph J. Wengler 25-Oct
Mark W. Lannon 29-Oct
John R. Soria 29-Oct
Frank H. Mackey 31-Oct 
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2002-2003 Proposed Budget
EXPENSES

Catholic Charities Food 1,200.00 
St.Marks 1,600.00 
Calendars 1,280.00 
St. Raphael's Dev. Fund 10,000.00 
Charities 4,435.00

18,515.00 

Mandatory Per Capita Tax 1,800.00 
Knightline Printing 1,980.00 
PO Box Rent & Postage 1,300.00 
Council Supplies 1,100.00 
Council Operations 3,410.00

9,590.00 
Other Expenses
Convention 500.00 
Chapter Meetings 60.00 
Contingency 400.00

960.00 
TOTAL EXPENSES 29,065.00 

INCOME
Member Dues 6,200.00 
Parish Breakfasts 4,830.00 
Fiesta Coke Booth 4,500.00 
Social Dinners 8,610.00 
Bar Income 1,500.00 
Keep Christ in Christmas 700.00 
Good of the Order 250.00 
Council Parties/Picnics 1,020.00 
Savings/TBD 1,555.00

29,165.00 
TOTAL INCOME 29,165.00 

September Recruitment Breakfast
By Deputy Grand Knight Rich Scholl

The Recruitment Breakfast held on September 22 
was a success.  Sam Alfano and his steadfast crew 
served about 40 breakfasts.  It looks like we will 
gain three new members for our effort.  A Larger 
turnout of knights and their families would help to 
boost the image of our council in the candidates’
eyes.  This was our first attempt at this method of 
recruitment and we will evaluate it and possibly 
make some changes to make it more effective in 
the future.  



GOSPEL OF LIFE
Make a Difference!

By Robert and Cecilia Marks

"Can a mother forget her infant, be without tenderness for the child of her womb?  Even should she forget, I 
will never forget you. (Isaiah 49:15)  
For almost 30 years we have had the wound of abortion on our land.  During these years many organizations 
have come into existence to reverse this life style:
The American Life League--ALL (http://www.all.org.) led by Judy Brown has incorporated both the young and 
the old in this fight for the unborn.  
Senator Bob Smith is recognized by the National Pro-Life Alliance as a leader on several pro-life legislative 
fronts, including the partial-birth abortion ban as well as being the author of a Life at Conception Act (S.1373). 
Priests for Life founded by Fr. Frank Pavone (www.priestsforlife.org) ask that our election choices reflect the 
Gospel of Life, Justice and Peace.  
The Esther Project CD supports the post-abortion healing ministry of Rachel’s Vineyard, which is a collection 
of ten songs from pro-life women and their bands (www.estherproject.org).
Those persons who had worked in the abortion industry and have now had a change of heart and mind founded 
the Centurions.  For more information regarding this group contact Priests for Life.
When Jesus called out "Forgive them for they know not what they do," St. Augustine suggests that we notice 
where it was said.  Jesus did it on the cross, not in heaven with the Father but as a man where he offered himself 
as an example to be followed by all.  We are also called to follow His example by praying for those who work 
to overturn the culture of death; by praying forgiveness for those whose hearts accept still accept abortion; 
through financial support; and finally by becoming actively involved in the Pro-Life Movement.  
You can make a difference! 
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Labor Day Picnic

By Joe Castro

The picnic was a great success because of a team effort 
involving several Knights.  The cooking team consisting of Joe 
Lima, Al Meckelborg, Ted Osborne, Joe Ponce and Terry Sliger 
prepared barbeque tri-tip and chicken.  Tom Puerling brought 
cold beverages and Ralph Wengler cooked his famous beans, 
while Mark Christman served them.  Deputy Grand Knight, 
Rich Scholl, ordered the food for the picnic and led the morning
preparations.  Grand Knight, Brian Klinge, and Financial 
Secretary, Bill McNamara, provided assistance setting up and 
selling tickets. Robert Clarke and his family organized games 
and activities for the children.  In traditional fashion, several 
Knights and their ladies brought fruit to make a tasty fruit salad.  
Thanks also to Isaac Castro for his good help throughout the 
day.

Al, Joe, and Ted, Working on the BBQ

GK Klinge and DGK Scholl

Terry, Cooking up a Storm!



Calling Committee
By Judy Klinge, Chairperson

We have a calling committee in place to contact people and help notify members of emergencies, events, or to 
determine attendance figures for particular function.  Please note the names of callers and their phone numbers 
if you need to contact them for any reason.  For general calling issues, call Judy Klinge at 967-4753.  Note:  
Those that do not utilize telephone answering machines or services, or wish to included in an event, may call 
their respective calling team member at the number listed below:

CALLER CONTACT INFO NAMES

Janelle Vogel  964-0724 FAX: 682-2742 Abels thru Cota 
Elaine McNamara 964-4526 billmcnamara@alum.mit.edu Coyne thru Filippello
Janet Page 964-4187 edmundpage@aol.com Finck thru Jansen 
Eileen Pando 964-4127 beileenpan@aol.com Jochum thru Meitz
Chawa Ramirez 964-3775 Mendesh thru 
Ramirez
Gwyne Hueston 898-9930 ghueston@lacatholiccemeteries.org Rascati thru Turney
Lucille Aubrey 683-4546 donaubrey@msn.com Uthe thru Vogel
Felix Sanchez 964-3398 Ward thru Znovena

CALLING FOR THE WIDOWS
Gloria Merrigan 967-7243 

COMMITTEE CHAIR: Judy Klinge Phone: 967-4753 Home 893-2737 Work klinge@music.ucsb.edu
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 
OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2002-2003

Supreme Knight  Carl Anderson  (203) 772-2130
District Deputy Marty Morozowsky 682-5941
Grand Knight Brian Klinge 967-4753
Deputy Grand Knight Richard Scholl 683-8874
Chaplain Father Leo Alberg 967-5641
Chancellor John Vogel 964-0724
Warden Terry Sliger 967-2175
Advocate Chris Arnoult 964-6324
Recorder Harold Thompson 964-7640
Financial Secretary William McNamara 964-4526
Treasurer Jack Turney 967-9473
Lecturer Joseph Ponce 964-6543
Outside Guard Tom Cordeiro 9642878
Outside Guard Jose Meza 682-8637
Inside Guard Leonard Gonzales 967-8836
Inside Guard Mark Christman 685-1362
Trustee I Michael Donovan 967-9506
Trustee II Frank Castelo 967-7975
Trustee III Dale Wenzinger 683-2513 

SERVICE PROGRAM 
ORGANIZATION

Program 
Director Richard Scholl 683-8874
Church
Director Chris Arnoult 964-6324
Community
Director William Regis 967-8820
Council 
Director Larry Stigney
Family 
Director Joe Castro 562-8475
Youth 
Director Robert Clarke 964-7599
Pro-life 
Couple Robert and Cecelia Marks 
968-6008
Membership 
Director Sam Alfano 967-0595
Insurance 
Field Agent Bob Jamond 649-7221
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Stations of the Cross at Mater Dolorosa Retreat Center

Station 6, Veronica wipes Jesus’ face.


